
Calendar
Term 3

 September

Week 10
Mon12th -      Sailing Camp (Yr 9)
Fri 16th           Work Experience (Yr 10)

Tue 13th         White Ribbon Day
Wed 14th       Fishing Elective - Hopetoun

Fri 16th           Last Day of Term  

Term 3
October

Week 1
Mon 2nd          First Day of Term

Week 2
Tue 11th           Student free day -        
                            Rainbow Show

Wed 12th          'This Girl Can' - Yr 7/8   
                            girls, Horsham

Week 3
Mon 17th          Yr 7 Immunisations

Thu 20th           Gambling Awareness 
                            Yr 7-11

Week 4
Mon 24th-         Grand Miliary Tour -
Wed 26th           6/7/8/9 Elective

PARENT SURVEY – VERY IMPORTANT FEEDBACK
OPPORTUNITY
LAST WEEK!!!!!! The parent Survey is 
open until Friday 16th September. At 
the moment we have a completion 
rate of 25%. That is 14 out of 57 surveys.
Please seriously consider completing this survey. This is an
opportunity to provide us with feedback on how we are
traveling. We really do respect and appreciate any and all
feedback on how we teach your children. If you can’t locate
your details please contact the school and we will happily
email it through. We only need another 14 to make it to
50%!

Upcoming Meetings
School Council - Mon 12th

September



Parents and Friends - 4th October
@ 7.30pm - Webex 26502576368
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WORKFORCE PLANNING FOR 2023
At the present moment the College has advertisements for a
Graduate Primary Generalist and an Education Support Staff
– Student Support. 

AUSKICK SESSION
On Wednesday 14th and Thursday
15th September we are lucky enough 
to have AFL Auskick sessions for our 
junior students. Students are requested to wear or bring
sports gear and runners on those days.

COMPLETING THE PARENT SURVEY IS A REWARDING
EXPERIENCE!

LAWN BOWLS COACHING
The Rainbow Bowls Club has organised 
some Bowls coaching next Wednesday 
14th September from 1-3pm. Further 
details will be sent out to students today.

BUILDING WORKS – UPDATE #25 2022
· No action this week!



SURF CAMP
I heard that the camp was an outstanding success. A BIG THANKS to the staff that attended the
camp – Mr Leach, Mrs Gregory, Mr Robinson, Miss Schumann & Jordy Leach…as it couldn’t have
happened without you! Also a HUGE CONGRATULATIONS to all the students..as I heard it was
the best camp that some staff had ever attended. Well done to all involved!

HAVE I MENTIONED THE VALUE OF COMPLETING THE PARENT SURVEY???

HEALTH UPDATE …
It is important that we maintain our vigilance in this area..
The school has a good supply of masks and RAT tests that are available at any time.
IF YOUR CHILD SHOWS ANY SYMPTOMS OF COVID OR THE FLU PLEASE KEEP 
THEM AT HOME UNTIL THEY HAVE RECOVERED. 
Thanks for your support and understanding on this.

 THE RAINBOW UNICORN SAYS YES TO THE PARENT SURVEY!!

JUNIOR SRC MEETING: TBC 

SENIOR SRC MEETING: Mon 12th
Sept

STUDENT FORUM:  Tue 6th Sept

FUNDRAISING/EVENTS: 
RUOK? Day - 15th Sept
White Ribbon Day - 13th Sept

UPCOMING EVENTS Due to time contraints, the RUOK activities have
been postponed until Thurs 15th September.

Thanks to everyone who wore yellow yesterday and
contributed a gold coin.

STUDENT VOICE, AGENCY AND LEADERSHIP 




SCHOOL WIDE POSITIVE BEHAVIOUR
Students are continuing to contribute ideas and
feedback for our School-Wide Positive Behaviour
Matrix. Next term we will share more information

about this, including a competition to find a mascot
(which does NOT have to be a rainbow unicorn!!).

PARENTS & FRIENDS

At the Junior Athletics - Thank you to
Graham, Bruce, Dean & Andy for

cooking the BBQ and Jess for helping
during the lunch break. 

At the Enduro Street Party - Chan,
Ellen, Emma L, Emma G, Lis, Stef and

Jess along with Choni, Lisa and
Roschelle did an amazing and busy job

keeping up with serving a hungry
crowd! 

The Parents & Friends Committee would
like to give a huge thank you everyone

who volunteered their time 

SURF CAMP
 We have had a student report that they are

missing their toilet bag  - please check and return
to the office if this went home to your place. Stay

tuned for photos in next weeks newsletter.

LET’S LAUNCH TRAILBLAZERS!!
Remember the bike/walking track people?

WED 14TH SEPTEMBER
7PM at the COURTHOUSE

Everyone welcome
Little kids and big kids

LET’S KICK START SOME SHOVEL ACTION
FOR A BIKE TRACK AT THE REC RESERVE



We look forward to seeing you there!






Nate, Tanner, Elsie, Louis & JurieXavier, Elodie, Noah & Tanner

175 nights and 75 nights reading Completion of coloured words certificates

Student Achievements 
Congratulations to these students for achieving the following certificates: 

2023 VET
Any current Year 9 students that
wish to participate in VET in 2023
must complete their applications

by 
13 September

Hugo, William, Felicity, Pippa, Ava and Will

Giaan, Haylee, Edison, Ruby, Honeyrose,
 Inara & Felicity

German Poetry Competition
Congratulations to the following for their

achievements in the German Poetry
Competition

75, 100, 125 and 175 nights reading






What's been going on around our school?
On Monday afternoon our piano students and junior music classes held a concert to showcase
their talents. the piano students performed pieces that they have been working on under the

tuition of Mrs Staples, and did a marvellous job. Some of these students will be completing
piano exams on Monday, and we wish them all the very best.

The junior music classes have been working on songs with Mr Young.
Congratulations to all of these students for overcoming their nerves and performing on-stage.

Thank you also to those who came along and watched.



What's been going on around our school?




This week in the Grade 4/5 Foods class we made dog treats for something different. We have
Mother's Day and Father's Day, so we thought we make something for one of the other

important members of the family.

Ruby and Inara  Callum and Will

Science Rotation
On Monday the Year 7-10 Science students went to the Junior building to teach the students
some science experiments they have been working on. This was a wonderful opportunity for

the senior students to consolidate their knowledge through teaching, and for the junior
students to experience the joy and wonder of science










W
hite Ribbon D

ay 
Lunch order form

Cost: $15 
N

am
e: ________________

Roast Pork 
Chicken Breast

Veg (peas, beans and Broccoli)
Potato and pum

pkin Bake
*You can have both options * 

Choc Ripple Slice
Brow

nies

O
rders and paym

ent needs to be
in by the 9th of Septem

ber 




